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Camp Frances Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday June 8, 2021 at Camp Frances
Present,      


Absent:
D’Lynn Smith


Tammy Line



Barb Vandermolen 

Amy Smith
Margaret Bales

Martha Lawrence

Cathy Bogner
Sue Latchaw

Colleen Armitage
1. Call to Order: 6:35 pm

2. The girl scouts troop presented a project idea. They’d like to install two bat houses that will be 15ft high and will house 100 bats each. Their goal is to have them completed by the end of September. The girls presented the location they’d like to place the two houses. The girls also would like to complete a book of games that can be played without game pieces, in a binder that can be kept on the premises. It would be encouraged for other groups to add game ideas to the book. D’Lynn Smith made a motion to accept the girl scout’s proposal. Sue Latchaw seconded it. All voted yes. The motion is passed. 

3. Martha brought up the idea of having a volunteer to be an outdoor educator available to Camp Frances rental groups. Also have a sign up night for youth recreation/social groups ie: scout groups, clubs, 4H, promoting their youth organization. The group would have a table to promote their group with the understanding that they’d rent the center one time during the course of the year. Youth Fair, Story Time at Dusk-These ideas are tabled until the next meeting.

4. Sue reported on conversations with the city on the financials. Still dealing with new employees and getting information. We have a beginning balance of 18,657.72 from April of 2021.  We have had rentals of 4 days in May and 3 weekend rentals in the month of June.  There are no rentals for the month of July.  Mikayla Densmore is our contact person for Camp Frances rentals, details etc.  543-8837 can call and leave voicemail.  543-8841 is her phone number with no voicemail options. 

5. The bench in memory of Mary Hall has been ordered. The cost is 619.00, light colored bench with blue letters. The bench should be available the end of August. 

6. Amy from DPW approved the bat houses, bluebird houses, and of lock changes. Keys would need to be given to the fire dept as well as the city.  Doors will need to be painted and the front storm door needs to be replaced. Margaret made a motion to replace the locks on our three entrance doors. All in favor. With need 15 keys stamped “do not copy”.   We could possibly use the Rotary satellite club to complete the door needs.  Sue will make a request to have the group measure, install a storm door, paint exterior doors, and install locks and deadbolts. 

7. It was brought to our attention that people are parking and there is no available parking for renters.  Suggestions were made to make signs of some sort to indicate that parking is reserved for rental groups. 

8. Cathy and Margaret will connect and have the brochure updated. 

9. D’Lynn will be getting a rental memory book for renters to record their rental experience.  Motion was made and passed to put out the memory book. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm
Next meeting will be August 10, 2021
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